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Appendix

Stipulated Facts

 
1.
On or about August of 2000, the City of Colorado Springs (“City”) and the City and County of Denver, Colorado (“Denver”) entered into an Intergovernmental Agreement.  Under the agreement the City, through the Colorado Springs City Transit, a unit of the City government, would provide bus service between the City and Mile High Stadium (“Stadium”) for some or all of the Broncos home games during the year 2000 season (hereinafter the “Broncos Shuttle”).  The Intergovernmental Agreement was negotiated by the Colorado Springs Transit Services Unit and the Denver Park and Recreation Department.  The initial agreement was oral.

 
2.
The Office of the Colorado Springs City Attorney, upon reviewing the oral agreement, recommended that the agreement be reduced to writing for ease of reference.  On or about December 19, 2000, a written recitation of the Intergovernmental Agreement was fully executed by the City and Denver, a copy [of] which is attached to the City’s Verified Petition for Declaratory Order as Exhibit A.

 
3.
On the days the City provided the Broncos Shuttle, the buses picked up passengers at scheduled times and at designated embarkation points within the City limits.

 
4.
On the days the City provided the Broncos Shuttle, the buses dropped off passengers at designated debarkation points at the Stadium in Denver.

 
5.
On the days the City provided the Broncos Shuttle, the buses picked up passengers after the game at designated embarkation points at the Stadium in Denver and dropped them off at designated debarkation points within the City limits.

 
6.
Although the buses traveled on public highways and/or roads outside the City limits and the limits of Denver along Interstate 25, including Douglas and Arapahoe Counties, no passenger pickup or drop-off was performed except at designated points within the City and Denver.

 
7.
The City received compensation for the Broncos Shuttle by charging the passengers a fee for a round trip ticket.  All tickets were sold in Colorado Springs, Colorado.  Broncos Shuttle passengers were not required to show identification that they were Colorado Springs residents in order to purchase a ticket or ride the Broncos Shuttle.  Additionally, persons were not permitted to board or ride the Broncos Shuttle from the Stadium to the City unless they had purchased the round trip ticket and rode the shuttle from the City to the Stadium.

